
 
 

 
Network Disclosure Announcement No. 747 

 
Short Term Public Notice Under Rule 51.333(a) 

Qwest’s Internet address: http://www.qwest.com/disclosures. 
 

Copper Retirements in Minnesota, South Dakota 
First Implementation Date: May 5, 2011 
Original Date Posted: February 15,2011 
 
Summary: Copper Retirements are necessary to respond to various factors in the Outside Plant, including road construction, maintenance problems, and 

growth accommodation.  Replacement cables may be either copper or fiber.  Specific information will be provided with each disclosure. 
 
Locations, Timing of  
Deployments & Interface  
Requirements:   The following gives additional details on the copper retirement(s):  
 

STATE WIRE CENTER 

PLANNED 
COMPLETION  

OR 
RETIREMENT 

DATE DA (s) Job # FDI Address(es) Replacing 

MN Brainerd 
BRNRMNBR 11-15-2011 390202 12M2E14 1204 College 

Drive W 

Reconstruction of College Drive West 
forces Qwest to abandon its copper 
facilities and move all working services 
to a fiber fed digital loop carrier system 
(DLC).   

MN Eden Prairie 
EDPRMNEP 5-10-2011 330102 12M2EZB 10202 Utah 

Avenue S 

Federally Funded Road  job forces 
Qwest to to abandon its copper 
facilities and move all working services 
to a fiber fed digital loop carrier system 
(DLC).   

 700 West Mineral 
Littleton, CO. 80120 
  



 
 

STATE WIRE CENTER 

PLANNED 
COMPLETION  

OR 
RETIREMENT 

DATE DA (s) Job # FDI Address(es) Replacing 

MN Eden Prairie 
EDPRMEP 5-20-2011 310303 12M2G3X 9330 ensign 

Avenue S 

Federally Funded Road  job forces 
Qwest to to abandon its copper 
facilities and move all working services 
to a fiber fed digital loop carrier system 
(DLC).   

MN Park Rapids 
PKRPMNPR 6-1-2011 280202 12M2EY3 18300 County 

4 

Qwest is removing all Copper pairs and 
moving all working  services to a fiber 
fed digital loop carrier system (DLC). 

SD Rapid City 
RPCYSDCO 5-5-2011 450902, 450903, 651002, 

440806 02T16P6 

X 4040 
Canyon on 
Lake Dr,  X 
3230 Leland 
LN,  X 3804 
Minnekahta   
DR, X 1608 
Sunnyvale 

Road construction along Canyon Lake 
Blvd forces Qwest to abandon its 
copper facilities and move all working 
services to fiber fed digital loop carrier 
system (DLC). 

Additional Information:  Any customer premises equipment vendor/manufacturer or enhanced services provider desiring additional technical information in conjunction 
with this Disclosure can contact: 

 
Georganne Weidenbach 
Regulatory Compliance Manager 
801 237-3101 
Georganne.Weidenbach@qwest.com 
 
 


